
 

  

 While it may seem that we’ve only just packed our 

Christmas things away, the season of Lent will begin 

next week.  Broadway is preparing and planning for this 

time of reflection with special worship services, Lenten 

devotionals, and powerful and moving Holy Week 

worship. 

Lenten Devotional 

 Rev. Sarah Griffith Lund, the 

daughter of members Jennie 

Griffith and grand-daughter of 

Beulah Wilson, grew up at 

Broadway.  Sarah went on to 

attend the Princeton School of 

Divinity and was ordained as a 

minister in the Christian Church 

(Disciples of Christ) at Broadway.  Sarah is the author of 

Fellowship of Prayer 2016, a devotional guide that 

frames the journey of Christ in his final weeks on earth, 

with the cyclical shifts of nature.  A limited number of 

these devotional books will be available in the Narthex 

this Sunday, February 7.  A donation of $3 is requested. 

Ash Wednesday, February 10 

 Broadway’s commemoration of Ash 

Wednesday will be held at 5:30 p.m. in the 

Sanctuary.  Worship will include the 

imposition of ashes.  Following worship, 

everyone is invited to share in a communal meal in the 

Fellowship Hall.  The meal will be prepared by 

Broadway’s Service Ministry team, and all proceeds will 

defray expenses for the upcoming El Salvador mission 

trip.  A donation of $5 is suggested. 

Lenten Vespers 

 Each Wednesday evening 

during Lent, a Vespers worship 

will lead us into Holy Week.  The 

service will be held in the 

Fellowship Hall, and will end with 

communion and an optional 

shared meal.  The first Vespers worship will beheld on 

February 17, and all services begin at 5:30 p.m. 

Wednesday evening Meditative Prayer and Taize  

 Following each 

Wednesday’s Vespers service, 

the Sanctuary will be open at 

6:30 p.m. for meditative prayer 

and silence.  Following this quiet 

time of reflection, Taize worship 

will begin at 7:00 p.m.  (Please 

note: there will be no meditative 

prayer or Taize on March 9).  

Taize worship will conclude at 

7:30 p.m. 
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  ON BROADWAY….                                                                         with Pastor Tim Carson  

 I once attended a spiritual retreat in 

which they shrank our times of meeting, 

eating and sleeping into smaller units. 

For example, a day was divided into 

three six-hour units rather than three 

eight-hour units. We compressed much 

more living into a smaller overall time 

frame. Only later did I discover that 

submariners do that routinely as they 

rotate bunks and berths for sleeping in 

longruns without surfacing.  

 Time is ordinarily determined by the natural cycles of 

light and dark. We can, however, artificially modify time. 

Not only can we modify the lengths of time and 

rearrange what would be day and night, we can assign 

particular meaning to certain portions of time. That’s 

what religious communities do all the time. In the church, 

for instance, we set aside certain times of the year and 

designate them “story time,” a time that is informed by 

the meanings of a story.  

 Ash Wednesday is the beginning of one of those 

story times for those of us in the church. We say we are 

beginning Lent, a forty-day period 

imbued with special significance. We 

are in a “season” and that season 

takes on a special tenor and tone that 

we share collectively. 

Is it real? If by that question do you 

mean to ask “is it natural?” the answer 

would be no, it’s not. It is artificial. We 

have rearranged time, designated 

time, set apart time to rehearse and 

rerun truths that we believe are 

essential and life-giving. That is what the season of Lent 

is, that journey in which we rehearse the story of Jesus 

making his way to Jerusalem and the cross. We will 

even set aside another time within that time, a week we 

call holy week, to draw together all the stories that shape 

what we believe about God, Jesus, the meaning of 

history and our lives.  

 We walk these time-altered stories over and over in 

the hopes that they will sink in and transform us and our 

communities. Hour by repetitive hour they do, and if not 

this year then the next. 

Support Week of Compassion Special Offering February 28 

Compassion asks us to go where it hurts, to enter into the places of pain, to share in brokenness, fear, confusion, and anguish. 

Compassion challenges us to cry out with those in misery, to mourn with those who are lonely, to weep with those in tears. Compassion 

requires us to be weak with the weak, vulnerable with the vulnerable, and powerless with the powerless. Compassion means full 

immersion in the condition of being human. —-Henry Nouwen  



 

     

 In 2016, churches and faith 

communities around the world 

are celebrating the life and 

work of Thomas Merton.  A 

theme from Merton’s writings 

will serve as the theme for all of 

Broadway’s retreats—”God’s 

Light Is Shining Through All the 

Time.”  Our Boys’, Girls’, Men’s 

and Women’s Retreat will each 

explore those simple words 

and extend their meaning into 

our everyday lives. 

 By the time this newsletter reaches your mailbox, 

Broadway’s boys in grades 6-12 may be on their way 

to their February 5-6 retreat in St. Louis.  There will 

time set aside for fun at the indoor rock climbing gym, 

but there will also be time for reflection on how God’s 

light shines in their lives every day, all the time. 

 Broadway’s Girls’ Retreat will be held February 12-

13 at Broadway.  All registrations are due by Sunday, 

February 7—so be sure to bring yours to church this 

Sunday!  The girls will have plenty of time for sharing, 

study and crafts as they explore how Merton’s words 

resonate in their own lives.  The retreat registration is 

$20, and registration forms are available at the 

Broadway website. 

  The Men’s Retreat will be held at the Cedar 

Creek Resort, just east of Columbia on February 19-

20.  Registration includes 

an overnight stay in one of 

the cabins and three “guy-

friendly” meals.  Rev. Beau 

Underwood, Senior 

Minister at First Christian 

Church in Jefferson City, is 

the featured speaker.  

Please register by 

February 14.  Scholarship 

assistance is available for 

Broadway members. 

 God’s light will be shining brightly for the “mom” of 

all Broadway retreats—the 18th annual Women’s 

Retreat will be held at Broadway, February 26-27!  

Moving the Retreat from Rickman to our own house 

will be a change, and  change brings opportunity.  If 

you have always wanted to go to the Women’s Retreat, 

but didn’t want to make the drive or leave your family 

overnight—this is your opportunity to attend!  And what 

an opportunity!  Broadway’s planning team has been at 

work for several months to ensure that the special spirit 

of the Retreat remains unchanged. 

 Registrations for the Women’s Retreat are due by 

February 16.  The cost ranges from $12-$45, 

depending on the number of meals (catered by Hy-

Vee).  You can choose to overnight at Broadway or to 

sleep at home on Friday night.             
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God’s Light Will Shine in Broadway Retreats 

  February Retreats Will Share the Love and Light of Christ  

Rocheport Bluegrass 

Saturday, February 6 

5:00 p.m. 
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A Trio of Opportunities for Mission Near and Far 
 When folks talk about going on a “mission trip,” 

there is an automatic assumption that the trip will 

involve a plane and a passport. Sometimes that is the 

case, sometimes not.  Below you 

will find three distinct and different 

mission opportunities—and only 

one of them involves getting a 

passport! 

A Four-Day Habitat for Humanity 

Sale Immersion 

 You may not think of 

Broadway’s Habitat Sale as a 

mission opportunity, but it is!  Our Sale is on April 9, but 

set-up of the CLC and Fellowship Hall will begin 

Wednesday, April 6 and continue with Friday, April 8.  

For many Habitat volunteers, it is a 12-to-14 hour day, 

which sounds a lot like a mission trip.  Volunteers are 

fed meals throughout each day of Sale prep, again 

sounding like a mission trip.  And there is definitely a 

sense of accomplishment on Sale Day around 5:00 

p.m., when everything is ready for church on Sunday—

and we have raised close to $20,000 for Habitat!   

 Consider using two or three vacation days to do 

local mission at Broadway’s Habitat Sale.  Our local 

Habitat chapter has built over 100 homes since it 

began, and Broadway’s support through the annual 

Habitat Sale has been a big part of their success.  

Mission trip projects often involve a construction 

project—by helping at the Habitat Sale, you’re building 

here!  

El Salvador Mission, May 28-June 3 

 Broadway’s relationship with the people of El 

Salvador is in its sixth year, and each time a group 

returns from this beautiful and struggling country, the 

sentiment is always the same.  Those of us who have 

made the trip receive far more from the experience than 

we are able to give. 

 Our mission team will travel to El Salvador on 

Saturday, May 28.  The team will be housed in a hotel 

in the capital city of San Salvador for the duration of the 

trip.  On Sunday, the Broadway team will visit a rural 

church to share worship and a meal together.  Hands-

on work will begin the following 

day.   

 If you would like more 

information about the trip, contact 

Debby at 445.5312 or 

dgraham@broadwaychristian.net.  

The deadline for registration is 

April 4. 

Deepen your Spirituality - 

Extend Your Mission  

 During the past year, many have been reading the 

works of Thomas Merton, well-known monastic and 

spiritual master, as 2015 was the centenary of his birth. 

As a way to cap off our Merton year, we are planning a 

pilgrimage/retreat to the Gethsemane Monastery in 

Kentucky, the house where Merton lived and wrote as a 

monk. The dates of the pilgrimage, including days of 

travel will be Monday-Thursday, June 6-9, 2016. We 

will caravan with cars, passing through Louisville and 

visiting the Merton Center on the way. 

Accommodations in the guest house are available for 

both singles and couples. 

 The Trappist order maintains silence as a spiritual 

discipline. The entire community gathers for the hours 

of prayer several times a day. We will take our meals 

with other retreatants in the common dining room and 

one of the monks will give a talk on the spiritual life 

each afternoon. The accent is on prayer, meditation, 

spiritual reading, and walks through the extensive 

grounds. The cost of the pilgrimage will include 

contributing to the transportation and a daily 

contribution to the monastery for food and lodging. 

 If you are interested in participating in this retreat 

you may contact Pastor Tim Carson, coordinator of this 

pilgrimage. Registration deadline: Easter Sunday, 

March 27. 
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C A L E N D A R  

  
Carrie Newcomer to Perform  

In Concert March 5  
 

  

February 5-6 

  Boys’ Retreat in St. Louis 

Saturday, February 6 

5:00 p.m. Rocheport Bluegrass 

Wednesday, February 10 

  Ash Wednesday  

 5:30 p.m. Worship and meal 

 6:00 p.m. Youth Group Meal 

Men’s Bible Study 

 6:30 p.m. Youth Group 

 7:00 p.m. Chancel Choir rehearsal 

February 12-13 

  Girls’ Retreat at Broadway 

Monday, February 15 

 7:00 p.m. Service/Mission and Outreach 

meeting 

Wednesday, February 17 

 5:30 p.m. Lenten worship with meal 

 6:00 p.m. WNL activities 

February 19-20 

 Men’s Retreat at Cedar Creek 

Tuesday, February 23 

 7:00 p.m. Board Meeting 

Wednesday, February 24 

  5:30 p.m.  Lenten worship with meal 

  6:00 p.m. WNL activities 

February 26-27 

 Women’s Retreat at Broadway  

February 28 

  Week of Compassion Special Offering 

 Singer-Songwriter Carrie 

Newcomer will share her 

musical and spiritual gifts 

live in the Broadway 

Sanctuary at 7:00 p.m. on 

Saturday, March 5. The 

ticket price is $12.00 and 

you may purchase your 

tickets in the church office Monday-Thursday or in the Fellowship 

Hall on Sunday morning.  An on-line option will be availabe 

soon—watch the Broadway Weekly e-news for updates. 

 Called a “prairie mystic” by the Boston Globe, Carrie has 

traveled around the world sharing her music.  She has released 

14 albums and numerous videos.  Her music often incorporates 

themes of social justice, including issues of global hunger, the 

education of young women in developing countries, and veterans’ 

issues.     

 Carrie will be in Columbia as part of a veterans’ retreat and is 

graciously extending her stay to provide Carrie and Friends. Plan 

now to attend and bring friends! 

Welcome Broadway’s New 

Children’s Ministry Assistant 

 Associate Minister Nick Larson 

is happy to announce that Emily 

Neidenberg has accepted the 

position of Administrative Assistant 

for Children’s Ministry.  Emily will 

help Children’s Ministry Coordinator 

Aimee McBride and All God’s 

Children Coordinator, Laura Huntley, prepare classroom 

materials and get our classrooms ready for Sunday mornings! 

 Emily is a sophomore at Mizzou, majoring in psychology.  She 

is from a small town near Poplar Bluff in southeast Missouri.  We 

will be seeing Emily on Sunday mornings and in the office during 

the week.  Please welcome her next Sunday! 
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 During the 20/20 Vision 

process, each of 

Broadway’s ministry areas 

was asked to fine-tune 

their ministries, to take time 

to identify and list ministry objectives for the next 

decade.  As a part of this project, Broadway’s Service/

Mission and Outreach Ministry (MOM) prioritized its 

ministry goals.  At the top of the list were ministries to 

provide food and shelter. 

 With careful stewardship, MOM has been able to 

plan for the day when a large, identified need would 

arise—and we would be in a position to help.  This “big 

project fund” has grown with the help of many, many 

Broadway members and our congregation’s continuing 

support of a tithe from the church operating budget to 

outreach ministries.   

 Recently, an email from Columbia Housing Authority 

Executive Director Phil Steinhaus was sent to everyone 

who is interested in low-income housing in Boone 

County.  The first phase of the cooperative project to 

house homeless veterans, Patriot Place, was nearing 

completion—but there was a bit of a problem.  Each of 

the 25 one-bedroom apartments was almost ready for 

occupancy, but funding was available to furnish only 10 

of the units.  Phil explained that to completely furnish 

and equip each apartment would cost $4,000.  This 

would supply everything from a mattress to pots and 

pans for the kitchen. 

 At its January 25 meeting, the members of MOM 

approved the disbursement of $4,000 to furnish and 

equip one apartment.  This decision is in keeping with 

MOM’s ministry objectives, and dovetails with 

Broadway’s active and growing ministry to veterans. 

 So, thank you, Broadway, for your commitment to 

outreach ministry.  From our budget tithe, to the 

Community Garden, Habitat, and Room at the Inn, it is 

clear for all to see that there is a heart for service here.    

Service Ministry Dedicates Funds to Patriot Place 

   Joining A Partnership to Provide Homes for Homeless Veterans  

 It is not quite time to break ground in the garden, but 

the Columbia Garden Coalition has broken out the seed 

catalogs! 

 On February 17 from 6:00-8:00 p.m., there will be a 

“seed packing” night at Centro Latino,  609 N. Garth 

(across from Oak Tower).  A meal will be provided for all 

who attend and help package bulk seeds for the Spring 

Thaw event.  

 The 2016 Spring Thaw will take place on Saturday, 

February 20, at the ARC on Ash Street.  All gardeners 

can pick up their seed and some gardening tips, too! 

Garden Coalition Getting 

Ready for Spring 

 On January 31, Room at the Inn transitioned from Broadway 

to Missouri United Methodist Church in downtown Columbia.  

The shelter will be housed at MUMC until February 14, when it 

will move to First Presbyterian’s third-floor gym space.  On 

February 21, the shelter with move for the final time during the 

2016 season to First Baptist Church. 

 Broadway members, members from other Columbia 

churches, students and the public donated hundreds of hours to 

the shelter during its four weeks at Broadway.  Thanks to each 

of you, the shelter operated at near capacity each night.  It was 

truly a warm and safe place to sleep!  

Room at the Inn Moves               

To Downtown Churches 
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Chili Cook-Off Was First Fellowship of 2016 
 Broadway’s 7th annual Chili Cook-Off kicked off 

Connections Ministry’s first fellowship event of the year 

with a hint of cayenne peper and jalapenos!  Fourteen 

chili chefs entered the friendly competition, and (surprise, 

surprise!) the Boys’ Small Group took top honors and 

took the coveted Golden Ladle to the trophy case!    

 Broadway’s 2016 Youth Mission Team is headed 

south, y’all!  The week of July 10-16, Broadway youth will 

be in New Orleans, working with HisHands2Go, a non-

profit organization that grew out of the Hurricane Katrina 

disaster. 

 Our youth will be working on neighborhood 

restoration projects, as well as “green” initiatives in low-

income areas of New Orleans.  The organization also 

works to establish urban gardens for the impoverished. 

 The trip will be a great opportunity for Broadway 

youth to lend their hands to the important work of serving 

those in need, wherever they may be.  Registrations for 

the trip are open—please contact Nick or Kahlea for 

more information. 

Pizza Pick-Up is Sunday, February 7 

 It would be hard to miss the Super Bowl hype this 

week, but this news regarding next Sunday is truly 

important!  If you ordered Shakespeare’s Pizza to help 

our youth raise funds for their New Orleans trip, those 

pizzas will be available for pick-up this Sunday!  Be sure 

to visit the Fellowship Hall and take your delicious round 

mounds of cheesy goodness home for the game!    

Youth Choose Mission Site—The Home of the Beignet! 
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General Minister Seach Committee Selected 
 Progress: In this first communication, 

we are pleased to inform you that the 

General Minister and President (GMP) 

Search Committee of the Christian Church 

(Disciples of Christ) has been approved by 

the General Board. With a sense of 

humbleness and gratitude for being called 

to this important task, the committee met 

from Jan. 15-17 in Dallas, Texas to begin 

the search process.  

 During this two-day meeting, we 

prayed with each other for God's 

guidance, participated in Pro-

Reconciliation/ Anti-Racism training, spent 

time building covenant with each other, 

and focused our energies in active 

listening and engagement. We established 

a timeline that will take us from writing the 

position description through interviews 

and final recommendation of our 

denomination's spiritual leader and Chief Executive 

Officer. 

 Communication: It is important that we engage 

everyone in the church. Everyone - from the folks in the 

pews through the General Church. With this 

communication, we invite you to walk this journey with 

us. We have established a GMP Search Committee 

informational page which will serve as a way for you to 

communicate your thoughts and ideas with us. A 

questionnaire will be provided to solicit your input and 

we will be sending updates throughout our process. If 

you would like to take part in this questionnaire and 

receive updates, please sign up. 

 Request for prayer: Finally, in recognition of the 

central role God plays in our process, we have 

committed to be in prayer with each other on 

Wednesdays, sometime between the hours of 6 and10 

am. Regardless of where we are physically located, this 

prayer time will spiritually bond us. We invite you to join 

us in this prayer life. 

2016-2017 GMP Search Committee: Top Row (L-R) Bill Jennison, Lori Tapia, 

Allison Enari, Mary Lou Kegler, Tom Perring, Young Lan Kim, Monique Crain 

Spells, Tony Rodriguez. Seated Row (L-R) Jennifer Garbin, Susan Morris, 

Jackie Bunch (Chair) and Danny Gulden. 
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 Robert Walsh is retiring 

after 16 years of service as 

the President of the 

Disciples of Christ Council 

on Christian Unity.  He 

offers the following 10 

“basic understandings” to 

illustrate the vision of today’s ecumenical movement 

within the Disciples of Christ and in the larger world.   

 1.  As the starting point, our unity is in Jesus 

Christ, not in structures or instruments or theological 

agreement, but in the grace and love of God offered 

to us and to the world in Jesus Christ. 

 2. Thus, unity is God’s gift.  It is not something 

we vote into being. We never vote on the unity of the 

church, but receive the gift of unity and oneness from 

God as we enter into new relations in mission and 

ministry, service and witness. 

 3.  As Disciples of Christ, unity begins at the 

Lord’s Table where we are made one in Christ; and 

from the Table, we are called to witness to the 

message of reconciliation, welcome and hospitality 

that we have experienced in our being welcomed. 

 4.  Unity is being lived out at home—that is, 

unity exists in congregational life and in seeing our 

congregations today as ecumenical communities of 

faith. 

 5.  Unity is more relational than 

institutional. Christian unity finds its life and reality in 

relationships as we worship together, serve together, 

and engage in mission together. Today, we are not 

working on “plans of union” or statements of 

theological consensus; but rather, we make 

commitments to engage in deepening relationships 

with other Christians and churches in worship, 

confessing our faith, and addressing issues of social 

justice and peace together. 

 6.  The task of Christian unity is really about the 

task of sharing gifts: of learning to give and to 

receive, in offering the best of our Disciples heritage 

and tradition, and being 

open to receive the best 

from other 

denominations and 

traditions in their 

histories, theologies, 

understandings of faith, 

worship styles and spiritualities. 

 7.  Unity does not mean uniformity in belief or 

practice: it is not based upon our agreement as 

Christians, but upon our shared life in the Risen 

Christ. We are seeking oneness in Christ, not 

sameness is our theologies or worship or practices. 

 8.  Thus, unity will be lived out with a great deal 

of diversity. The challenge is to embrace an 

understanding of church that is bigger and wider, 

richer and older than we are today as Disciples of 

Christ.  Unity is not about a loss of our identity as 

Disciples, but the claiming of a larger identity in 

Christ. 

 9.  The challenge of Christian unity in our world 

today is also a call to interfaith engagement and 

dialogue: learning ways to encounter people of other 

faiths in order to live in community with them; to learn 

from them, develop mutual respect, and discover 

areas of commonality; and, to witness to God’s love 

for all peoples in breaking down barriers between 

persons and nations in the pursuit of peace. 

 10.  The unity we seek in being reconciled to 

another as individuals and as churches is finally 

personal, not simply institutional.  That is, all 

exclusion, prejudice and division based upon race, 

gender, nationality, theology or belief are not simply 

issues to be addressed or programs to be 

undertaken, but are experienced personally by 

individuals—both within the church and in society. 

 If you would like to know more about the Council 

on Christian Unity, visit their website at 

www.councilonchristianunity.org. 

  

Disciples Council Seeks Unity in the Christian Church 
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  Continuing RecoveryContinuing RecoveryContinuing Recovery………   

... Richie Crosset, Fran Day, Wayne Holden, Dick Irwin, 

Rusty Moseley, Polly White. 

   

   

Our Thoughts and Prayers…Our Thoughts and Prayers…Our Thoughts and Prayers…   

... to Daniel Gates and family on the passing of his 

mother.  

... to Linda Askren and family on the passing of her 

sister.    

 

 

Celebrating February Birthdays 

  2/7 Ron Sprouse 

  2/8 Cedric Dutton, Danny Gingerich, Alice Jane 

Lanier, Maria Trevor 

  2/9 Sarah Darr, Sophia Marienfeld-Crenshaw 

  2/10 Maurice Gebhardt, Marcia Smith 

  2/11 Maia Marienfeld-Crenshaw, Paul Toler 

  2/12 Anne Kern, Richard Moore, Melanie Turner 

  2/13 Alan Azdell, Jill Walker 

  2/14 Pamela Gardener, Becky Martin, Janie 

McArthur, Ema McGee, Mallory Schmidt, 

Audrey Spieler, Emmett Wright 

  2/16 Carla Espy 

  2/17 Wanda Gebhardt, Bella McBride, Adam Schulte 

  2/18 Isaiah Atkins, Katie Bryant, Melissa Lowery 

  2/19 Norman Bennett, Mary Beth Vince 

  2/20 Lee Becker, Doug Crouse, Rick Henderson, 

Claude Johnson 

  2/21 Anna Miller 

  2/22 Mary Collins, Sally Fancher, Cyrus Tague, Jim 

Thorne 

  2/23 Lysa Holmes 

  2/24 Lexton Streeter, Aaron Tatum 

  2/25 Emily Magruder, Jim Ollar 

  2/26 Luca Kenney 

  2/27 Doug Crews, Caitlin DeSpain, Daniel Hull, Joe 

Hurtado, Kimberly Siemons 

Celebrating March Birthdays 

   3/1 Micah Baccus, Barbara McLay 

   3/2 Chris Heuer, Alicia Patterson, Karen Weaver 

   3/3 Greg Gilmore, Katie Marienfeld 

   3/4 Angie Christiansen, Drew Howard 

   3/5 Jameson Flaherty, Carter Moore 

   3/6 Gayle Hulsebus   

 Broadway’s babies are booming, and as a result we 

need extra love and assistance in the Nursery.  Our 

greatest need is during the 10:10 Christian Education 

hour, but help is also needed for substitue assistants 

during all worship services. We are looking for 

attendants who could be called upon once a month or 

every couple of months..  

 If you can help, please contact Aimee McBride at 

445.5312 or amcbride@broadwaychristian.net. 

Nursery Volunteers Needed  

For All Sunday Services 
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Attendance:  January 10, 2016 

  Worship  Sunday School 

  8:00      27    Nursery thru Pre K        20 

  9:00       83    K thru 5th grade  36 

11:15     189   All God’s Children       10  

          299     6-12 grades             18

          Adults                           56

 

Attendance:  January 17, 2016  

  Worship  Sunday School 

  8:00    26       Nursery thru Pre K       29 

  9:00     92      K thru 5th grade  38 

11:15   173    All God’s Children       10    

        291      6-12 grades        20

    Adults                            75 

                                                    172                                                  

 

Attendance:  January 24, 2016  

  Worship  Sunday School 

  8:00    40     Nursery thru Pre K         14 

  9:00   135       K thru 5th grade  42 

11:15    294     All God’s Children       10

         399      6-12 grades                 16

    Adults                            71 

                                                    153                                              

Attendance:  January 31, 2016  

  Worship  Sunday School 

  8:00      34     Nursery thru Pre K       19 

  9:00     114    K thru 5th grade  34 

11:15     235    All God’s Children       11   

          383     6-12 grades                 30 

                     Adults                           77 

                                                    171 

BROADWAY'S FINANCIAL REPORT AS OF JANUARY 31, 2016 

REVENUES    Total Budgeted Monthly Received 

 Offering   2015-2016 Budgeted   

 Pledged Giving $698,730.00 $58,227.50 $463,629.90 

 Unpledged Giving $56,840.00 $4,736.67 $50,599.00 

 Loose Offering $8,120.00 $676.67 $6,729.02 

 Sunday School $0.00 $0.00 $30.72 

 Interest Income $0.00 $0.00 $31.82 

  TOTAL $763,690.00 $63,640.84 $520,980.46 

EXPENSES     Total Budgeted Expended  

    2015-2016 Sept 2015  

 Staff Payroll $522,244.00 $299,423.37  

 Administration $48,985.00 $26,771.69  

 Children & Youth $7,260.00 $726.29  

 Connections   $1,300.00 $956.96  

 Discipleship   $1,200.00 $165.11  

 Property $136,111.00 $68,441.92  

 Service (MOM)   $81,200.00 $31,938.16  

 Stewardship   $700.00 $148.43  

 Worship  $13,000.00 $3,888.22  

  TOTAL $812,000.00 $432,460.15  

Current Year Net Activity                        $88, 520.31                                

 BROADWAY'S FINANCIALS AS OF JANUARY 31, 2016 

Budget Monthly Target To Date (7/12 of 812,000)    $473,666.63 

Actual Expenses To Date    $432,460.15  

Income Received To Date    $520,980.46  

Difference Between Anticipated Budget Income $47,313.83 

And Actual Income         

Current Year Net Activity    $88,520.31  
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Febriaru 7 
Transfiguration Sunday 
Luke 9: 28-36 
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God Shines Through... 
Disillusionment 
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